
Fast Facts 

Answers to Frequently Asked Questions  

When does school start/end? 
High School starts every day at 8:00 am and ends at 3:10 pm Monday-Thursday and 2:40 pm on Friday.  

What do I do if my student is going to be absent? 
Call the front office (734-669-9394); if no answer, please leave a voicemail excusing your student.  You 

may also send an email to hsofficemanager@steinerschool.org. 

What is the lunch program?  
Our lunch program includes a different take-out option for each day of the week.  Lunches can be 

ordered using FACTS or placed directly with the Front Office either by 10am the day of or in some cases 

the day before.  Billing will go through the FACTS system.  For directions and menu please visit the High 

School resource page: https://www.steinerschool.org/our-families/high-school-resources.cfm  

Please be aware that this year’s lunch menu is still under construction as there have been a number of 

price changes from our vendors, some which require revising our offerings.  The final menu will be 

available as we get closer to the start of school.  Thank you for your patience. 

How can I contact a teacher?   

Each RSSAA faculty member has been provided with an email address that is the first initial of the first 

name followed by their last name @steinerschool.org. More information may be available through the 

parent portal or you may contact the Front Office.  All teachers can also be messaged through the 

Parent Square messaging option. 

What is the after-school program? 
Students may be enrolled in a directed afterschool work time that runs until 4:30pm.  The school 

building will be open and supervised daily from the end of school until 5:30 pm. Students are welcome 

to stay during that time to work on homework, read or study quietly, practice instruments, or attend 

school extracurricular clubs or events. They are expected to be generally quiet and focused on their 

activities; this after-school time is not for socializing or outdoor/active play. If individual students cannot 

meet the expectations for this time, they will be asked to leave the school building by 3:30 pm. 

Can my student drive to school? 
Students are allowed to drive to school once they have filled out the “Student Driver Permission Form” 

and returned it with a copy of their driver’s license and car insurance. The driver permission forms can 

be obtained from the front office and accessed through our website: 

https://www.steinerschool.org/editoruploads/files/HS%20Resources/Day_to_Day_-

_Student_Driver_Permission.pdf 
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Other Questions? 
Email either of our coordinators or call 734-669-9394. 

Alix Gaither:  agaither@steinerschool.org     

Sara Deon:  sdeon@steinerschool.org 

 


